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November 9, 2017 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Please be advised that Dr. Adelson is an esteemed member of the Cell Surgical Network (CSN).  
CSN, developed in 2012, serves as a network for the advancement of autologous stem cell therapy.  
Recognizing that the current clinical status of cell therapy is investigative, CSN affiliates participate 
in the investigational deployment of autologous stem cells under a number of Institutional Review 
Board (IRB) approved protocols.  All patients, under extensive informed consent, have their data 
entered in to an extensive online database.  CSN has published (see attached) peer-reviewed safety 
studies demonstrating the excellent safety of this surgically acquired and produced cell therapy.   
 
Dr. Adelson has not only been certified as an Affiliate Member of CSN, I have had the personal 
opportunity to visit his facilities and observe him and his staff performing procedures.  He has not 
only demonstrated exemplary proficiency performing these surgical interventions, he and his staff 
have shown the highest level of sterile technique during their operations.   
 
CSN is honored to have Dr. Adelson as an affiliate – he has been recognized as a true pioneer in this 
“new era of medicine” and valued for his contributions to numerous medical meetings.  With over 
7,000 patient cases in the CSN database, Dr. Adelson is an important contributor to this advancing 
field of medicine.  We are certain that autologous stem cell therapy affords the best opportunity to 
actually heal cellular wounds (all injuries and diseases are attacks on cells) with functional (rather 
than scar) tissue.  We can do it now, safely and affordably.  Dr. Adelson has been doing this without 
significant incident for several years.  He has provided his patients with a significant service that will 
ultimately be universal but like any new technology, starts out slowly, often with unwarranted 
criticism, and requires time and acquisition of data to become accepted by the mainstream.  
 
I am confident that inspection of Dr. Adelson’s facility, staff and their operative technique will set the 
standard for clinics throughout Utah. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mark Berman, MD, FACS 
MB/mb 


